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SIERRA LEONE
27th Session of the UPR

BAHRAIN

1 May 2017


Mr President,

Sierra Leone welcomes the high-level delegation from Bahrain to this third cycle and thanks them for today’s presentation. 

My delegation commends the Government of Bahrain for promoting human rights norms in their country. Since its last review five years ago, Bahrain has established an Ombudsman office, an independent Special Investigations Unit and a National Plan for the Advancement of Bahraini Women. Similarly, it is notable that Bahrain and has contributed financially to the OHCHR since 2013.  

My delegations notes that requests for visits of Special Procedures Mandate Holders have remained unanswered and would like to urge Bahrain to authorise such visits, particularly in light of the many allegations relating to restrictions on freedom of association and assembly and on other rights under the ICCPR. 

Recommendations:

1. Strengthen the legal protection for all migrant workers, including domestic workers against discrimination on the grounds of race, sex, religion or nationality.
2. Expedite the legal procedures relating to the Bahraini Nationality Act of 1963, thus, allowing citizenship to be granted – without restrictions – to the children of Bahraini women married to foreigners.
3. Further efforts to increase the representation of women in leadership, public and decision-making positions.

Finally, Sierra Leone wishes Bahrain a successful review.

Thank you, Mr President. 
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